MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday November 11th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Graddon Rowlands, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams
1. APOLOGIES were received from Michael Thompson

	 1109/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. 19 St. Leonard’s Street: replacement windows – welcomed as an improvement. No objection.
2. 7 All Saints’ Street: replacement of existing (rotten) staircase - no objection.

3. 60 St. Leonard’s Street: lowering of floor level in basement and erection of garden room on site of lean-to building – no objection.

4. 10 Bath Row: removal of 2 internal partitions and erection of spiral staircase – no objection.

Issues. 
Lady Anne’s Hotel: there will be a public enquiry at the Town Hall, probably on 3rd February. GMG has written to the Planning Inspector reiterating the Society’s concerns.

“The Golden Fleece”: application for pavement café licence for 6 tables and 24 chairs available from 8am to 7pm daily. No objection in principle as would avoid car parking issue, but GMG will write to seek reassurance that the furniture, screens and litter would be removed each evening.
“The Otter’s Pocket”: GMG will write again to the council regarding the window.

	Action

GMG
GMG

	1109/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.
 “A” Boards: MG had conducted a survey, revealing that there were 112 boards in the town centre on 1st October. His report had been passed to the council on 26th October but there had been ne response as yet. It was agreed that MG, RB and GMG would meet to plan a joint venture with the Urban Group regarding this issue. Our involvement with the Civic Trust’s “Street Pride” initiative would be emphasized.
Pavement Review: a copy of the article in “The Times” mentioning our Society’s initiative would be passed to Brian Thompson, with a request for a progress report. The review had also been mentioned on Radio 4’s “You and Yours”.
It was agreed that there would be informal discussions regarding the speaker for the 2010 AGM. Candidates included Griff Rhys-Jones, Tony Burton and Professor Alan Short.


	MG/RB/GMG
PS
All

	1109/4.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
45 tickets had been sold for the talk at Browne’s Hospital on 12th November. Final preparations had been made. CS and MJS would fetch the Museum’s screen, PS, MJS and GR would serve the drinks, and MG would check and sell tickets. These preparations would be repeated for the talk at Browne’s on 3rd December.
The Christmas Committee Dinner will take place at the Crown Hotel at 7.45pm on December 9th. GMG suggested meeting from 7pm for a drink.

MS will request menu choices by the deadline of 

24th November.
GW is chasing Liz Inman to secure a date in April for her to give a talk on the Burghley Horse Trials. 

The visit to Lincoln was fixed for 1st June; and Peter Heyes has agreed to open his garden to Society members one evening in June.

DF had had an initial meeting with several committee members to discuss the proposed Dublin trip. It was agreed that it would be limited to 20 committee members and their partners; that people would make their own travel arrangements; and that everyone would agree to stay at the same hotel.

All committee members were asked to contact MS by Sunday 16th November if they were interested in joining the trip so that the hotel booking could be firmed up.

	CS/MJS/PS/GR/MG

MS

GW

MS



	1109/5.0
	MARKETING PLANS
The new members’ application form would be designed and printed after the newsletter so it will not be available until January 2010. It was agreed that CM and GW would choose the 4 vignettes, mixing the old with the new, for the cover.
Similarly, the letter to promote the Society to the residents of St. Martin’s would be delayed until the application form has been printed.


	CM/GW

	1109/6.0

	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS
CM and MS hoped to see the Malcolm Sargent project’s sculpture taking shape at Mr. Antonelli’s studio. The finished work will be positioned at the entrance to the school early next year.
Tim Cox was enthusiastic about the Award For Young People concept and has offered to provide the school as a repository for all the entries. CM and MS will continue to gauge likely take-up from other schools in the town before a decision is made to go ahead. DF and GR offered to provide some useful contact details.


	CM/MS

DF/GR

	1109/7.0


	QUESTIONNAIRE
Copies of the recent Civic Society Initiative questionnaire were handed out. All committee members were asked to read this document ready for discussion at the January meeting of possible new areas of involvement for the Society. 


	All

	1109/8.0


	NEWSLETTER 

GW had alerted the committee by e-mail that the newsletter would not now be printed until the end of November.
It was agreed that she would suggest to the designer that the future copies of the newsletter might be printed in March and September.


	GW

	1109/9.0
	STUKELEY BLUE PLAQUE: POTENTIAL 2010 PROJECT
PS has been in contact with Ned Heywood who would be prepared to manufacture such a plaque for the reduced fee of £500. PS is prepared to meet with English Heritage to get their agreement in principle and to contact the Antiquarian Society. His suggestion that this project could be linked with a fundraising evening - the opening of 7 gardens one evening in the summer - was approved. PS would like any further comments regarding the wording of the plaque to be sent to him by the end of November, please.

	PS
All

	1109/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
RB thanked members for their support for the Urban Group’s proposal to move a road sign on Wharf Road. There are cost implications but it has been forwarded to the council’s Signs & Lines’ sub group.
DF will liaise with MG re the cost of rectifying the speech amplification system. It was hoped a decision would be made before the talk on 3rd December.

It was brought to the attention of the committee that the Charity Commission’s Annual Return had been returned by MG.
CS brought to the committee’s attention the Cecil Estate’s renewed attempt to develop the land on the west of Stamford (bordered by Lonsdale Road and Tinwell Road) for 700 houses.


	DF/MG

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The first Committee meeting of the year will be on Wednesday 13th January 2010 at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday October 7th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams

2. APOLOGIES were received from Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Graddon Rowlands, Mike Sockett, Michael Thompson

	 1009/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. Bradford & Bingley: internal alterations to ground floor – no objection.

2. North Street (the former Welland Motor Factors’ site) three/four-storey starter home accommodation: although starter homes are necessary, GMG will raise concerns re 13 parking spaces for 15 homes; and suggest that the roof line is reduced to the level of the building on its right hand side.

Issues. Lady Anne’s Hotel: there will be a public enquiry. GMG will write a letter to the Planning Inspector summarizing the Society’s concerns; and will write to English Heritage requesting that they contact the Inspector to indicate that they are lodging an objection.

Newstead Development Plans: GMG will reply to DLP Consultants’ request for feedback by stating that we are unable to make further comment until we have read detailed plans. GMG has also replied to a member, Jane Bateman, with the same explanation, and indicated that the decision to build 1000 houses in Stamford will ultimately be made by the Government.


	Action

GMG

GMG

GMG



	1009/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.
Rosedale’s sign – GMG has contacted SKDC.

TD’s boards – GMG has contacted SKDC.

“A” Boards: This issue had been raised by GMG at the recent Town Partnership meeting, and would now be discussed at the next Chamber of Trade meeting.

Cleanliness of the Pavements: this was also discussed at the Town Partnership meeting, and the issue would be addressed.

Peter Heyes has agreed to open his garden to Society members one evening in June: the date will be agreed at the next meeting. PS hopes that this can be linked with a project to place a Blue Plaque on Stukeley House in 2010.


	All

	1009/4.0
	QUESTIONNAIRE
This item was held over until the next meeting.


	

	1009/5.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
Numbers for the Christmas Committee Dinner at The Crown on 9th December were needed by MG by 14th October. MG would be asked to chase any committee members who had not yet paid.

MS would e-mail everyone to collect menu choices 10 days before the event.

GR was requested to check the equipment requirements for the November 12th talk at Browne’s Hospital and liaise with GMG on or after 9th November.

PS volunteered to organize wine, juice and water for this talk. MS would check that Browne’s had a licence, and would liaise with Pam Sharpe re numbers and heating.


	MG

MS

GR

PS/MS

	1009/6.0

	MARKETING PLANS

GW and CM were asked to decide on the image for the front of the membership form and would arrange for 500 forms to be printed.

The covering letter for St. Martin’s leaflet drop was circulated by CM and approved, with one or two additions.

The PO Box would no longer be used, and instead the Secretary and MJS had volunteered to use their address, which would be e-mailed to the committee members.


	GW/CM

CM

MS



	10/7.0


	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT
CM and MS would meet with Tim Cox on 14th October to discuss the ongoing sculpture project and also new projects, plus his reaction to the proposed “Views of the Future” Award. CM had also contacted two further schools for their comments on the Award.


	CM/MS



	1009/8.0


	NEWSLETTER 

GW would chase MT for the proposed date of the Burghley Horse Trials’ talk; and RB for a new article. CS would provide the dates and subjects of the Museum talks as soon as they were available. 

Nicholas Rudd-Jones would be able to print the next newsletter at the very end of October. The same system would operate as before, with MS providing labels and stamps on envelopes, and GW stuffing and posting them.


	GW
CS

GW/MS

	1009/9.0
	PAVEMENT REVIEW

The report had been presented to Brian Thompson, Divisional Highways Manager, and other council officers on 21st September. It had been very well received and there was positive action in getting the necessary work started. It had been circulated to 12 organisations, plus our President, and English Heritage. There had been a very good article in the “Stamford Mercury”, and the Civic Society Initiative had asked for “copy”.


	

	1009/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GMG will be on holiday from 17th October until 9th November. In her absence, MS would e-mail planning applications to the committee.


	MS



	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The final Committee meeting of the year will be on Wednesday 11th November at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday September 9th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams

1. APOLOGIES were received from Derrick Fawsitt

	0909/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. 42 St. Paul’s Street: demolition of single storey extension, internal alterations and erection of single storey extension with balcony above and insertion of dormer – no objection.

Issues: Rosedale’s sign – Mrs Napier, a member, has expressed disapproval of this sign. GMG will contact SKDC and then write to her.

TD’s boards – PS had contacted the partners and met with a hostile response from M. Daugeron. GMG will contact SKDC.

New homes at Newstead (outside the conservation area): the committee was urged to view the public exhibition at the Arts Centre. GMG will then contact the committee by e-mail to ask for their views.


	Action

GMG

GMG

GMG



	0909/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

“A” Boards: GMG has asked for this item to be put on the agenda at the next Town Partnership meeting.

St. Peter’s Community Group had met with PS for advice on putting a notice board on the Green.


	GMG



	0909/4.0
	TREASURER’S REPORT
The revised accounts were brought to the meeting by MG and formally adopted.

MG was thanked again for all his hard work.


	

	0909/5.0
	AGM
Desmond Fitzgerald will arrive by train on 1st October and be looked after by GW before the AGM, and by Orlando Rock afterwards.  

CS will supply the Museum’s slide projector, and GMG will provide extension leads.

PS will liaise with GMG and PS regarding numbers and then organize wine, orange juice and glasses with Adnams. The Society has tablecloths.

At the AGM, MG will collect subscriptions, and RB volunteered to sell tickets for the autumn talks.

GMG will send all AGM apologies she receives to MS to be collated. 

All committee members were reminded to wear their badges, and to arrive at the Town Hall at 6.30pm.

Nominations for election of officers and members will be co-ordinated by MS. The closing date for receipt of forms is 24th September.


	CS

PS

MG/RB

GMG/MS

All

MS



	0909/6.0

	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

MT will contact Elizabeth Inman again to finalise a date in March/April for her talk on Burghley Horse Trials.
Lincoln Cathedral: GR has arranged for Dr. Philip Dixon to give a talk at 11.00 on Tuesday, 1st June, followed by a lunch break, followed by a visit to the Cathedral (including up in the roof), for the price of the normal entrance fee. As it is some distance from Stamford, GMG will ask members at the AGM if they would prefer to travel there by bus.
It was agreed that a visit to Kimbolton, which is also a fair distance from Stamford, would be re-arranged for the following year. Instead, it was agreed that GR would arrange a visit to Oundle in July/August. 

Numbers for the Christmas Committee Dinner at The Crown on 9th December were needed by MG by 14th October. MG would need a 50% deposit per person by 28th October, please. The choice of food was required 10 days before the evening.

CM had suggested a tour of local historic gardens. After discussion, it was agreed that RB would contact Peter Heyes to ask if he would allow members to visit his garden one evening next summer if a donation was made to his chosen charity. Other residents might be contacted with a similar request if this went well.


	MT

GMG

GR

MG

RB



	0909/7.0


	MARKETING PLANS
CM asked for suggestions for the image for the front of the new membership form. It was decided that the new “spire” sculpture plus the spire of All Saints’ would be appropriate. GW will see if Nick Rudd-Jones has a suitable image of this.

MS would contact the Post Office regarding the annual cost of the Box number and the service provided.

CM would like an initial run of 500 membership forms.

It was agreed that the leaflet drop for the St. Martin’s area would encompass the Zone 4 identified in the Pavement Review. MS would ensure that present members were excluded, and that a stamp or label was provided to fix on each envelope, stating that it was from the Society. CM would draft the covering letter.


	GW

MS

MS

CM

	0909/8.0


	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT
CM and MS brought a draft proposal for a “Views of the Future” Award, open to local children of all ages. The idea was to link schoolchildren and their parents with the Civic Society. It was agreed that they could begin to develop the idea by contacting local senior teachers for their views. Suggestions for members of a Judging Panel would be brought to the next meeting.


	CM/MS


	0909/9.0

	NEWSLETTER

Committee members were asked by GW if they would provide specific articles by early October.

	

	0909/10.0
	PAVEMENT REVIEW

The report had now been produced. PS and the other committee members who had been involved were thanked for their excellent efforts.

Hearty thanks were given to MT for volunteering to allow production of the copies of the report at his office, to reduce costs.

The report would be presented to Brian Thompson, Divisional Highways Manager, and other council officers on 21st September. After this date, GMG will put the report on the website.


	PS/GMG

	0909/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GR commented on the filthy state of the pavements in the town, exacerbated by grease outside fast food establishments. GMG would bring up this matter at the meeting with SKDC council officials on 21st September.

CM commented that it would be useful for the committee to look at the Civic Society questionnaire previously circulated by GMG by e-mail. It was agreed that this would be an item on the next agenda.

The next meeting would take place on 7th October as GMG would be absent on 14th October. It was also agreed that there would be no meeting in December – in its place there would be the Committee Christmas Dinner.


	GMG



	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 7th October at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday August 12th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson

1. APOLOGIES were received from Richard Barry, Gil Williams

	0809/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. Barn Hill House: internal alterations and insertion of window (in adjoining cottage) – no objection

2. 3 Barn Hill: addition to annexe of Crown Hotel of another en suite bedroom – concern was raised regarding parking as agreement was reached in 2002 that the five existing bedrooms would have allocated parking spaces in the hotel car park but that residents’ cars were often parked along Barn Hill.

3. 6 Barn Hill: GMG has brought the Civic Society’s previously raised concern to the attention of Ian Wright at SKDC. As yet the decision has not been enforced.

4. 22, St. Leonard’s Street: replacement windows to rear – no objection.

Issues: The Otter’s Pocket – the large window has been replaced with an equally large window which folds out and with a brown surround which is not in keeping. GMG will write to SKDC.

GMG has lodged an objection to both the listed building and non listed building applications for 4, St. Mary’s Place.

The Lady Anne Hotel: following the council meeting in Grantham, at which GMG had spoken representing Stamford Civic Society, the application has been turned down but an appeal was anticipated.

28/29 High Street – they have been told to re-apply for planning permission.

Precision Sports – retrospective planning permission for the large signs has been refused. The company is to appeal.
	Action

GMG



	0809/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

CM had highlighted the proliferation of signs on “TDs” shop in Broad Street. PS will speak informally to M. Daugeron.  


	PS



	0809/4.0
	TREASURER’S REPORT
As the Year End falls on 31st July, MG presented a draft version of his full report. Subscriptions were down; donations and Gift Aid were up; the Society is still comfortably solvent.

It was agreed that GMG would bring the proposed reduced membership fee (£12.50) for a couple living at the same address to the AGM.

MG was thanked heartily for all his hard work.
	MG
GMG


	0809/5.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
GMG thanked all those involved in cancelling

The Picnic at the Priory, at zero cost to the Society.

GMG had attended the EMACS meeting at Beeston, at which it was revealed that the group would be insolvent and subsequently fold by 2011.

DF had volunteered to collect Desmond Fitzgerald from Stansted on 30th September. His talk at the AGM will be on Irish Gardens: from Restoration to Regency. CS will supply the slide carousel, and GMG will check that the Town Hall is still available on 1st October. She will also liaise with Orlando Rock concerning hospitality for the speaker. Adnams will need to be contacted soon regarding the wine order.

Papers concerning the AGM will be sent out by the end of August.

David Lee will give a talk on the Tolethorpe Year at Browne’s Hospital on 12th November.

Professor Alan Rogers will give a talk on 3rd December at Browne’s Hospital: MG will contact him to find out the title.

There will be no talks scheduled for January and February and the Museum talks given during those months will be publicized by the Society.

MT will contact Elizabeth Inman to decide on a suitable date in March for her talk on Burghley Horse Trials. Subsequently, GMG will contact Orlando Rock to ask if that meeting could be held at Burghley House.

CM will ask Jean Orpin for ideas for a local Historic Gardens’ event.

Dr Philip Dixon, an eminent church archaeologist, will be asked to give a talk in early May with a follow-up field trip to Lincoln Cathedral in the autumn.

A visit to Kimbolton will be arranged for July.

DF volunteered to arrange a visit for the committee to Dublin.

GMG will try to arrange to hire a room at the Crown Hotel in early December for the committee’s Christmas party.


	CS/GMG

GMG/MS

MG

MT/GMG

CM

GR

GR

DF

GMG

	0809/6.0
	MARKETING PLANS
CM would like the new membership form to be printed very soon after the AGM. GW will discuss the likely budget for this with Nicholas Rudd-Jones.
A response from Waitrose regarding sponsorship of the newsletter was still awaited.

A covering letter for all residents in High Street St. Martin’s would be produced and circulated.

CM and MS would bring a detailed proposal for a Children’s Project to the next meeting.


	CM/GW

CM/RB/MS/GW

CM/MS

	0809/7.0


	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT

It was hoped to meet early in the autumn term with Tim Cox to discuss the progress of the Sculpture Project and other joint ventures.

	

	0809/8.0


	NEWSLETTER
Ideas for the next newsletter, scheduled for October, would be gratefully received by GW, especially if they also agreed to write the articles!


	All


	0809/9.0
	PAVEMENT REVIEW
PS produced a paper at the meeting. He stated that the report will be limited to the conservation area of Stamford. He will contact Jeremy Gibbs regarding a better street plan to include.

MT volunteered to produce the copies of the report at his office, to reduce costs.

The report will be presented to senior council managers: there will be a review at the next meeting of who should receive a copy.


	MT

	0809/10.0
	“A” BOARDS

GMG agreed to raise with Stamford Town Partnership the proliferation in the town of “A” Boards (officially they are not allowed, but this policy is not enforced locally).

Individuals were also encouraged to write to SKDC.

It was noted, however, that it was difficult for small businesses which were not visible from the main streets.

	GMG

	0809/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GR highlighted the new “greening” proposal for the eastern end of the High Street which had been turned down by the Town Council. It involved a one way system from Colemans to Phones4U and the placing of planters and benches.

St. Peter’s Community Group has asked the Civic Society for advice regarding putting a notice board on the Green. CM will meet with PS.

The Bass Maltings at Sleaford have been nominated for the Endangered Buildings’ Award.

No funding will be provided by the Society for the town’s proposed peregrine falcon project.

CS would ask if the Museum was involved with the possible unearthing of artefacts at the Town Hall during its alterations.

CS was concerned whether the repairs to the town wall in West Street were being done competently, and would welcome others’ comments.


	CM/PS

CS

All

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 9th September at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday July 8th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams.

1. APOLOGIES were received from Graddon Rowlands, Michael Thompson.

	0709/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. 28 High Street: change of use on first floor from retail/office to residential - no objection.

2. 12 Austin Street: alteration to single storey extension (all at rear)- no objection.

3. 26a High Street: internal alterations to listed building – no objection and encouraging to see upper floors being used for domestic use.

4. 52 High Street St. Martin’s: internal alterations and erection of balcony (conversion of office to residential use) – PS will speak informally to the architect, Ross Thain, and will then liaise with the committee before a decision is finalised. GMG will note that it is hoped that the gardens will be retained.

GMG asked the committee to read and comment soon on the following two plans concerning:

Ostler’s Cottage, 1, Watergate

11, Rutland Terrace

GMG requested comments from committee members, including no objections, on all plans e-mailed to committee members, please.


	Action

PS/GMG

All



	0709/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

Lady Anne Hotel: GMG will attend the re-convened council meeting in Grantham on 4th August. GMG has asked to speak and will mention the disappointing concept of the new build, its extent and bulk, the unacceptable loss of gardens, the economic viability issue, and the extra parking which would ruin the entrance to town.


	GMG



	0709/4.0
	TREASURER’S REPORT
As the Year End falls on 31st July, MG will present a full report at the next meeting.

One item for future discussion will be the proposed reduced membership fee (£12.50) for a couple living at the same address which MG estimates, on current membership, would reduce funds by £125. 


	MG


	0709/5.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
GMG thanked all the volunteers involved with the very successful visit by EMACS. It was suggested that a return trip to Belper may be considered next year.

GMG also thanked the volunteers involved with manning the Society stand at the Town Hall Open Days.

Picnic at the Priory, August 1st : PS has provided a Tasks sheet.

Volunteers are needed, please, for:-

· Preparation of the Priory site on 28th July, from 10.30am

· Carving the hog 

· Preparations at the Priory from 10.30am on August 1st

· Clearing up the site after 9.30pm

PS will discuss the possibility of advance publicity with Philip Ling.

Name badges will be worn by all committee members, please.

MG will notify the committee on 15th July of the number of tickets sold. GMG may then ask all to contact members and urge them to join us.


	All

PS

All

MG



	0709/6.0
	MARKETING PLANS
CM has produced a sheet regarding the results of the Society’s presence at the Town Hall Open Days, with recommendations. 4 new members had joined and there had been opportunities to liaise with town councillors and the Town Clerk. It was agreed that it would be useful to have a presence there again next year.
A response from Waitrose regarding sponsorship of the newsletter was still awaited.


	CM



	0709/7.0


	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT

CM was pleased to announce that Tim Cox had secured funding for the Sculpture Project so it would go ahead, but probably in the autumn term, when other joint projects would also be discussed.

	

	0709/8.0


	NEWSLETTER
GW had been impressed by the designer at “Stamford Living” and he would hopefully be involved with the next newsletter. She also stated that the printers, Warner’s in Bourne, were excellent. GW was thanked for her work and all agreed that the newsletter was very nice.

GW will provide a pdf version and a Word version for GMG to put on the website.

Ideas for the next newsletter, scheduled for October, would be gratefully received by GW, especially if they also agreed to write the articles!


	GW/GMG

All

	0709/9.0
	PAVEMENT REVIEW
PS met with GR and MJS on 18th June and the number of worst cases was reduced to 17. A full meeting took place on 7th July. RB, with assistance from MJS, will produce the Report, scheduled for September.

It was agreed that this was a very good subject for the Society to pursue.


	RB/MJS



	0709/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GMG has been sent a copy of South Lincolnshire’s “Who Cares?” directory as there is an entry for Stamford Civic Society.

GMG will contact Ian Wright at SKDC regarding 6 Barn Hill. The owner does not have planning permission for the bed and breakfast (hotel annexe?) opening on 9th July.

CM highlighted the proliferation of signs on “TDs” shop in Broad Street. PS will speak informally to M. Daugeron.  
DF will begin arrangements for next year’s trip to Dublin.


	GMG

PS

DF



	0709/11.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 12th August at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday June 10th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett,  Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams, James Heesom.

1. APOLOGIES were received from Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Graddon Rowlands, Michael Thompson

	0609/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. Lantern, Barn Hill: no objection, but concern re harsh white light produced by EU approved bulbs and Society will liaise with those who are developing more attractive bulbs.

2. 4 St. Mary’s Place: amended application - removal of conservatory. No further objections to those already stated, which still apply.

3. 1 Wothorpe Road(change of use back from offices to residential): no objection, and Society welcomes residential use.

4. 21 High Street (was 20 Minute Photo shop): change of use to café – objection to inappropriate use of black glass and powder-coated metal, and query re use of hatch.

5. George Street (Precision Sports): objection as large signs have been put up without planning permission

Plan Management: it was agreed that the new system was efficient. Plans were borrowed for the meetings and plans were subsequently given to the Society, with copies of decisions which could now also be archived. The plans will still be stored at the Museum.

Lady Anne Hotel: GMG attended the council  meeting in Grantham on 2 June, where the decision was deferred until 7 July. GMG has asked to speak and will mention the disappointing concept of the new build, its extent and bulk, the unacceptable loss of gardens, the economic viability issue, and the extra parking which would ruin the entrance to town.

Hambleton Hall Bakery: PS was pleased to announce that the offending alarm has now been removed.
	Action

GMG



	0609/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

Hertford Civic Society visit: 30 had been welcomed, and given a tour of the town by JH and PS.

Eco House Tour: this had been a well attended and successful event. The Society has been invited for a further visit next year.

Civic Trust initiatives: Tony Burton from the National Trust has become the Administrator, with Griff Rhys-Jones as figurehead. He has asked for donations, and it was agreed that the sum normally donated to the Civic Trust would be sent.
	MG

	0609/4.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME 

The Hog Roast at St. Leonard’s Priory had been booked for 1st August. PS will e-mail further details to the committee. CM and MS will write the information for the tickets which MG will sell at £9. RB will liaise re trestle tables. CM mentioned the need for two members to volunteer to carve the carcass. GMG has publicized this event on the website.

PS asked for volunteers to prepare the site on July 25th and August 1st, and to tidy up afterwards.

Jill Collinge has been booked for a town tour for the EMACS visit on 20th June. However, as up to 70 are expected now, PS kindly agreed to lead a small group if required, and CS offered tours of Stamford Museum. RB would liaise re final numbers. GMG asked committee members to join them at the Town Hall at 10.30.

Browne’s Hospital is the venue for a talk on Tolethorpe on November 12th and  a talk on an aspect of Stamford by Professor Alan Rogers on December 3rd.


	PS
CM, MS, MG
RB, CM

All

PS

CS

RB


	0609/5.0
	MARKETING PLANS
CM has asked for volunteers to assist her at the Town Hall Open days on 27th June and 4th July.

PS will provide information boards, but needs assistance to get them there.

It was agreed that the draft application form 

(photocopied by CM)could be tried out there. GW will attempt to re-create the photo competition to use there too.

The letter to Waitrose drafted by CM was approved and will be sent by GMG.
	All

PS

CM

GW

GMG

	0609/6.0
	NEWSLETTER

GW and CM have liaised over the content. It was agreed that an Awards’ Evening photograph would be on  the cover. CM would take it to the printer’s  week beginning 15th June. If the design and printing cannot be done quickly, a mailing about the picnic will be done. In that case, MS would prepare labels for the mail-out to those without e-mail addresses.


	GW

CM

MS



	0609/7.0


	SCHOOL PROJECT

CM, MS and MJS accompanied the 8 children on their research visit to the Museum, on 20th May. CS gave them a talk at the Museum. CM had sent a detailed letter explaining to Tim Fox the interesting historical information which had been pointed out to the children. There had been no feedback as yet from the school, but funding was being sought.

	

	0609/8.0


	PAVEMENT REVIEW

Volunteers had met with PS to discuss progress on June 8th. As 31 three star defects had been reported, PS would meet with GR and MJS on 18th June to reduce this number to about 15. A full meeting would then take place on 7th July. RB would help to incorporate photos in to the report, which would be received by the Highways Area Manager, etc.
	PS, GR, MJS
RB

	0609/9.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

MJS had heard from Ian Wright at SKDC that the bright red “Creative Design” sign on the meadows, although unattractive, was not illuminated and therefore did not require planning permission.


	

	0609/10.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 8th July at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday May 13th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams, John Smith and James Heesom.

1. APOLOGIES were received from Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Christine Stanier,.

	0509/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. 4 High Street St. Martin’s: retrospective planning application; it was felt unfortunate that no original features are now visible. 
2. 4 St. Mary’s Place (conversion to restaurant with rooms): internal changes being handled sympathetically and no objection to change of use but objections re positioning of kitchens (detrimental to neighbours), access issue, and rubbish disposal issue.

3. 7 High Street (Vodafone): retrospective planning application; Georgian shop front retained but objection to inappropriate hanging sign.

4. 17-18 St. George’s Square: no objection to conversion at rear of building.

5. 42 St. Paul’s Street: objection to louvers as being inappropriate for 18th century listed building. 

6. 9a Barn Hill: agreed replacement door will be more in keeping; less keen on glazing bars to window but needed for light.

7. 28 & 29 High Street: objection – black and white paint inappropriate and should be replaced

8. GMG was asked to write to SKDC to highlight the large number of retrospective planning applications and ask if the Society could assist in any way.

9. Red Lion Square: no objection to replacement of toilet sign.

10. 4 Water Street: no objection to rainwater pipe move and cleaning of limestone by approved method.

11. 4-8 St. Mary’s Hill: proposed alteration to fire escape at rear. The Planning sub-committee will visit the site and report back.

Plan Management: GMG reported that she had received the definitive reply from SKDC regarding how plans would be sent to us in future. Under government guidance, email is now the approved method of sending and storing plans. A compromise was suggested, and agreed by some, that GMG would try to get copies from the Stamford office, and that plans could be copied if proper discussion was needed. However, JS strongly urged that all plans should continue to be available and stored in the traditional method, for future generations. JS and RB decided to meet with the Town Clerk and possibly with Councillors to raise this issue. 

Online Copyright Statement: this was considered by the committee and it was agreed that Stamford Civic Society’s use of the plans was in line with this statement.
	Action

GMG

JS

JS, RB

	0509/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

There were no Matters Arising.

	

	0509/4.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME 

Hertford Civic Society would be in Stamford on May 20th. PS and one other member will be leading tours of the town after a visit to the Town Hall to see the regalia.
PS and GR will co-ordinate the provision of wine and glasses for the return visit to the “Eco House” at Barnsdale on 20th May.

Jill Collinge has been booked for a town tour for the EMACS visit on 20th June. There will also be coffee and a regalia tour at the Town Hall. The cost - £3.30 pp or £100 - would be borne by our Society.

The Hog Roast at St. Leonard’s Priory had been booked for 1st August. GW had booked “Happy Jazz” for £280 and would ask Vic Couzens if he would provide a Portaloo in exchange for 2 tickets and publicity. PS would find a supplier of coconut matting. RB and PS would liaise re gazebos available free of charge, and MT would make enquiries re lighting.
MG will sell the tickets, price agreed at £9. 

Volunteers will be needed to prepare the site and tidy up afterwards.

MS will book Browne’s Hospital for the talks on November 12th and December 3rd.
	PS
GR,PS

GW
PS

RB

MT
MG
MS

	0509/5.0
	MARKETING PLANS
These will be discussed at the next meeting.

	

	0509/6.0
	NEWSLETTER

GW had received plenty of copy and planned to take the newsletter to the printer’s in June. She apologized for the unavoidable delay, caused by difficulties with her house move.

	GW



	0509/7.0


	SCHOOL PROJECT

CM, MS and MJS will accompany the school group on their research visit to the Museum, on 20th May.

	CM, MS, MJS


	0509/8.0


	PAVEMENT REVIEW

Volunteers had met with PS and had been allocated areas. The next meeting, to discuss progress, will take place on June 8th. Giles Hopkinson will write the report.

GMG had mentioned this Review at the recent Town Partnership Meeting, stressing the historical perspective.
	

	0509/9.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was noted that the Civic Trust had gone into administration, but MG was happy to report that the Society’s insurance policy was unaffected.

PS will contact Ross Thain re the placing of the ADT alarm on Hambleton Bakery’s shop front.

It was agreed that a copy of the Town Questionnaire would be completed by the committee.

RB and GMG will keep a watching brief on the likely re-appearance in Red Lion Square of the finger post.
	PS

RB, GMG

	0509/10.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 10th June at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday April 8th 2009

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Gil Williams

1. APOLOGIES were received from Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens,  Michael Thompson.

	0409/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. Renovation of the Town Hall: to allow for disabled access via St. Mary's Place, and for the replacement of an iron staircase by a disabled lift.

Following a site visit by GMG & JS, it was agreed that the Society had no objection as, under the circumstances, it was the only way for the disabled to access the Town Hall.

2. Rear of 4-8 St. Mary’s Hill: as DH had no concerns, the Society had raised no objections.


	Action



	0409/3.0
	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

St. Leonard’s Priory: PS had contacted Ross Thain and had received assurances that the building contractors will use the second gate leading into the field from Priory Road to the area of the proposed new building for Priory House.

The Arch: PS expected that this would be raised under “Ask Leo” in the next issue of “Stamford Living”.


	

	0409/4.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME 

The visit to Peterborough Cathedral had been very successful, and the planned tour of Uppingham School was fully booked.

As only 17 tickets had been sold so far for the return visit to the “Eco House” at Barnsdale on 20th May, it would be mentioned in the Newsletter. GMG would try to book Browne’s Hospital for the November 12th talk by David Lee on “The Tolethorpe Year”.

MG would ask Professor Rogers if he would be able to give a talk on December 3rd, possibly at Browne’s Hospital.

Visits being planned for next year included a tour of Kimbolton Castle and village, and a tour of Castle Bytham, including the castle mound.

The picnic at St. Leonard’s Priory had been tentatively planned for the early evening of Saturday July 18th. GW would try to arrange musicians, CM would liaise with Askers re the hog roast, GR would liaise with PS, and MG would sell the tickets (cost to be decided). The maximum number would be 100 and all would be asked to bring their own seating and drink.

GMG will contact JS to ask if he would give Hertford Civic Society a tour during their visit on May 20th. GMG had arranged for them to visit the Town Hall and have coffee (£5 per head).


	GW

GMG

MG/GMG

GW/CM/GR/PS/MG

GMG



	0409/5.0
	MARKETING PLANS

CM will contact Waitrose to establish contact, and ask if they would sponsor the print of the next Newsletter.


	CM



	0409/6.0
	NEWSLETTER

GW had received plenty of copy and planned to take the newsletter to the printer’s in mid April.


	GW



	0409/7.0


	SCHOOL PROJECT

The partnership logo, created by GMG and her husband, would be placed on the Civic Society website.

To help raise the funds needed for the sculpture project to go ahead, the school had applied to The Young People’s Charity, with a letter of support from the Society. It was agreed that the Society would match the £250 pledged by the school. Although no members had volunteered to assist, it was hoped that at least 2 committee members would be able to accompany the school group on their research visit to the Museum, planned for 27th April.


	

	0409/8.0


	PAVEMENT REVIEW

This item will be held over until the next meeting.

MJS stated that PS intends to organize a meeting for volunteers before the end of April.


	

	0409/9.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

CM wondered if volunteers from the Society would be willing to get involved in the “Big Tidy Up” campaign and it was agreed that this idea would be raised in the current Newsletter.
MJS had spoken to Ian Wright at SKDC regarding Creative Art & Design’s large red sign which dominated the view of the Meadows, and was waiting for feedback.

GR asked for Society support, which was gladly given, for the Urban Group’s drive to replace the plane tree on Sheepmarket. Branches had been lopped off so that a fair ride could move into place during the Mid Lent fair week.


	CM

MJS

GR

	0409/10.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 13th May at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday March 11th 2009
PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands,  Christine Stanier,  Peter Stevens, Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt , Gil Williams  
1. APOLOGIES were received from Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett and Michael Thompson.
	0309/2.0
	1. 54 High Street – new sign. No objections.

2. Rear of 4-8 St Mary’s Hill. After discussion, this was referred to David Heeley, as the Committee felt uneasy about the changes, and it is believed he was involved in previous discussions. GMG to contact DH.

It was agreed that we had no comments on two letters regarding parking from LCC, though we should encourage LCC to continue to keep us informed on such matters.
	GMG

	0309/3.0
	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
The Minutes were agreed, and there were no Matters Arising.
	

	0309/4.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME & AWARDS
Peter Stevens will lead the visit to Peterborough Cathedral on the 17th. About 27 members will be going.

The Uppingham visit is virtually full at 24 people.

The visit to the ECO House has only 9 people as yet registered; it was agreed we should advertise this to members (see later).

John Plumb to be asked if he would lead one of the groups from Hertford Civic Society on May 20th. Other group leader still to be arranged.

Picnic at the Priory – date and exact format to be discussed next meeting. In the meantime, CM to check regarding hog roast with Askers. Possibly we will ask guests to bring their own other food, thus keeping costs and organisation down.

EMACS visit 20th June – about 30 people. GMG to meet them along with other committee members at 10.30 at the Town Hall. Guided tour starts at 11.30. We will provide plans with suitable lunchtime pubs marked on them. They will visit Burghley in the afternoon on their own.

AGM.  After discussion it was agreed to ask Desmond Fitzgerald to come on 1st October at a cost of £150 plus expenses. GMG to contact him to confirm, and ask that airfares be kept to a minimum. DF will collect him from Stansted. We will ask him to talk on the Regeneration of Dublin.
	GMG

CM

GMG

	0309/5.0
	MARKETING PLANS

New Members’ Form: agreed to delay this until the AGM, so we can include the change to joint subscriptions. In the meantime, old forms will be used, with an insert asking for phone number and email address.

GW to check insert rate in Stamford Living after the AGM.

28 people have still not paid – any who are personally known will be contacted by members of the committee, the rest will get an individual “one last chance” message when we send out the Newsletter.
	MS

GW

MS/MG



	0309/6.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT
CM reported on the Assembly. GMG will get the new logo set up. Proposed sculpture project was discussed. The cost at about £1k cannot be met by the Society and we propose to try to get contributions from elsewhere. CM to contact Skells’ Trust, Town Council and the Small Awards Lottery. Project can be in 2 phases to keep momentum; research by the children with Civic Society help can start, while funding is found. The actual sculpture project can follow when we have promises of funds. 

Information on the project and request for offers of help from Society members to be sent in letter to members. CM to draft. 
	GMG

CM 

CM

	0309/7.0

	NEWSLETTER
Nick Rudd-Jones will design next two for £150 each, but will fund this himself. The cost for 16 pages will be about £320 for 300 copies.

The design cost is a concern, and we agreed to contact New College to see if their Graphic Design Department could help subsequently.

The next newsletter content was discussed:

Donald Grey will be asked by PS to write an article on the Peterborough trip.

GMG will provide article on the Awards’ evening.

PS to try to get permission to publish some or all of John Smith’s talk on Churches.

Newsletter will also list the committee, mention the notice boards in ST John’s church and list forthcoming events.
	PS

GMG

PS

	0309/8.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

St Leonard’s Priory – fencing is now fixed. PS to write to SKDC to thank them for acting so quickly. PS will talk to Ross Thain to ensure contractors’ vehicles do not go through the Priory grounds when working on the summerhouse conversion for Priory House.

Pavements. It was agreed to set up a Civic Society project based on the work already done by the St Peter’s and Barn Hill community groups to cover more of Stamford and report to LCC. MJS will be asked to cover the area south of the river. DF volunteered to talk to Roger Minard about doing Northfields, and to assist him.

The letter to members will now include information on the Eco House, the School project and the pavement project. Email will be used where possible; letters will be delivered by hand in town and the rest posted. GMG/MS to sort out the mechanics of this exercise.

The question on the Arch in the “Ask Leo” section in Stamford Living has been answered to Jean Orpin. She has been asked to mention the Civic Society as part of this.
	PS

MJS

DF

GMG/MS

	0309/9.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 8th April at the Museum at 7.15pm.
	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday February 11th 2009
PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett , Christine Stanier,  Peter Stevens, and Michael Thompson

1. APOLOGIES were received from Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt , Gil Williams  .
	0209/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. Stable block behind St. Leonard’s Priory: the Society had no objections to the proposed alterations.

2. Stamford Station: the Society had no objection to the proposed lengthening of one platform.

3. 20, Rutland Terrace: no objection to the proposed reconstruction of a light well.

4. St. John the Baptist Church: no objection to the placing of a plaque by the North porch, so as to be accessible to disabled visitors.

5. 9, High Street: essentially no objection to the proposed renovation of the upstairs to provide accommodation.

6. Stamford School: application for demolition in conservation area of walkway between School House and the Hall to create an atrium. It was agreed that a site visit was necessary and that the committee would accept the subsequent decision made by the Planning Sub-Committee.

7. 1, Ironmonger Street: (Hambleton Hall Bakery)- the committee agreed that it was commendable that there was a proposal to create an upstairs flat, and that comments made by JS would be forwarded to SKDC.

8. 6, Barn Hill: as the proposed creation of an en-suite bathroom downstairs would ruin the sitting room’s period features, and as the proposed use of the building (as a guest house or Crown Hotel annexe?) was unclear, the Society would put forward objections.

There was also news that, following the Society’s objections to a conversion of two cellars at 9 Rutland Terrace, the subsequent appeal against refusal of planning permission has been dismissed.
	Action



	0209/3.0
	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
The Minutes were agreed, and there were no Matters Arising.
	

	0209/4.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME & AWARDS
There will be a return visit to the “Eco House” at Barnsdale on 20th May, with wine provided by the Society. Tickets were to be obtained from MG.

November 12th was suggested as the date for a talk by David Lee on “The Tolethorpe Year”.

It was agreed that the talk on the Burghley Horse Trials would be held over until spring 2010. MT would liaise with GW regarding a speaker.

Awards’ Ceremony: PS ran through his checklist.

MT will supply a six-section notice board and CS will provide some of the photographs for it. 

The public will arrive from 7pm.
	MG

MT/GW

MT/CS

	0209/5.0
	MARKETING PLANS

New Members’ Form: CM had circulated this to all the committee before the meeting. This form would now be forwarded to N. Rudd-Jones by GW. A draft of the design would then be brought to a future meeting, and it was agreed that just a few would be printed this year, to be tested out on new members. CM would research printing and design costs.

As there was some reluctance to allow members to observe a committee meeting, it was decided that this idea would be “mothballed” for a few months.

 There was agreement that there should be an event for new members, and we would check how many new members had come to the Awards’ Ceremony.
	GW

CM

MS/MG



	0209/6.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT
CM reported that a letter had been sent to parents of all 480 children at Malcom Sargent Primary School, announcing the partnership and the competition. The winners would receive their gift tokens from GMG at an Assembly on 23rd February. 

CM outlined the first project – a sculpture reflecting “Influences from Stamford’s Past” which would include research advice from members of the Civic Society. This was well received by the committee and it was hoped that costings could be sent to the committee for their approval before the next meeting, so that this project could be launched in the near future.
	GMG/CM/MS 



	0209/7.0


	INFORMATION BOARDS AND PLAQUES

St. Leonard’s Priory: PS will meet with SKDC to gain written agreement for contractors to avoid too close contact with the board, which will be roped off. PS will also meet SKDC in April 2009 to discuss renewing the fencing.

Blue Plaques: PS will liaise with Martin Williams regarding the projected costings for a blue plaque, as £1000 per plaque was considered too costly. 

Information Boards: it was agreed to schedule this topic for a future meeting.
	PS
PS

	0209/8.0

	NEWSLETTER
GW is meeting N. Rudd-Jones on 24 February to discuss newsletter design. The need for a larger font size was reiterated.

Several committee members had already produced articles for the spring newsletter.
	

	0209/9.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

MJS agreed to contact Creative Design and SKDC regarding their large red sign which dominated the view of the Meadows.

GMG had received a letter from Kirby Footwear indicating that they would seek the Society’s advice regarding preservation of the Gothic window, once trading improved.

The Stamford Gateway Project is on the shortlist for the Civic Trust Award.

GMG suggested that committee members might like to register individually on-line with the Civic Trust so as to receive regular updates. Membership costs £20 per person.
	MJS

	0209/10.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 11th March at the Museum at 7.15pm.
	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday January 14th 2009
PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams and David Healey.
1. APOLOGIES  were received from Graddon Rowlands, Christine Stanier, Mike Sockett and Michael Thompson .
	0109/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. Mi Familia (Old Barn Passage) – signage – the Society still objects to the size of the sign, believing that a larger sign higher up would be preferable, and that the colour should be more in keeping with its surroundings.

	Action



	0109/3.0
	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
2 Red Lion Square: GMG has not received a reply to her comments on planning permission being applied for after the event.

3 Truesdale Hospital: JS checked the plans and subsequently the Society had no objections to the planning application.

GMG’s Talks: GMG had spoken recently to Stamford Town Council and Stamford Rotary Club. The latter group had taken several membership forms to complete.

Society Website: has been updated, except for the inclusion of the latest newsletter.
The tickets for the visit to Peterborough Cathedral were available from Stamford Museum, not MG.
	GMG/CM/MelS



	0109/4.0
	NEWSLETTER

George Mackie did not wish to be involved in the design of any further newsletter.

It was agreed that the current newsletter would be kept as the house style, but with a larger font, and that RB would contact Nicholas Rudd-Jones to ask if he would provide a design template in Word.

The next newsletter was scheduled for March/April 2009. It was decided that another quiz would be organised in the Newsletter, but not until the autumn.
	RB



	0109/5.0
	MARKETING PLANS

Membership Form: had been sent to all members by GMG, CM and MS.

MS stated that currently only one fifth of the membership had provided e-mail addresses, and that she was creating the new membership database.

GMG pointed out that in practice, only she as the one with the SCS email address set up could e-mail all members. If any members’ addresses were used by the committee, for Data Protection reasons they must be done by blind copy.

New Members’ Form: CM would circulate this to all the committee after the meeting, and this would be used as the sign-off, unless there were any real objections.

This form would then be forwarded to the new designer.

Greetings’ Cards: It was agreed that GW would contact experts for their advice. She and her husband were willing to commission a Civic Society card and “gift” its copyright to the Society.

CM believed there was scope for several greetings’ cards, and that they could be marketed as charity cards.
	CM

CM

GW

	0109/6.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT
CM reported that a good partnership with Malcolm Sargent Primary School was emerging. A letter was being sent to parents announcing this partnership and the competition, and a series of meetings to formalise proceedings was planned. MG will purchase the book token prizes, and a press release was being sent to the Stamford Mercury by GMG.

GMG had been contacted by the Chairman of the governors of Stamford Endowed schools with a view to creating a similar partnership with them in the future.
	MG

GMG


	0109/7.0


	INFORMATION BOARDS AND PLAQUES

Discussion on this agenda item was deferred until the February meeting.


	

	0109/8.0

	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME AND AWARDS
Awards:

After hearing the recommendations of the Planning sub-committee, the following was agreed:

Craftsman: the milestone on Red Lion Square, the award to be jointly between the Designer and the stone carver

Restoration category: 22 Austin Street  - awards to architect and to builder.

Internal Intervention: 3 St Mary’s Place – award for refurbishment of interior and garden, and separate award for environmentally friendly heating system. (A visit by committee members to be arranged as soon as possible).

Gardening: strip of land in Church Lane.

Committee members will be contacting the winners.

Awards’ Ceremony:

GMG has asked Tim Lee to be the speaker.

MS will supply the tickets, and provide the committee with final numbers as soon as possible.

PS  will organise the wine, and the display board. He will also contact Canon Gray to ask if he would be prepared to hand write in copperplate in names in all 7 certificates.

GMG will generate the award certificates.

RB will prepare a draft programme.

DF will provide a microphone.

GMG will provide the nibbles (at £1 to £2 per head)

MG will act as door-keeper.

All committee members were asked to wear their name badges that evening.

Other Events:

GMG is hoping to arrange coffee at the Town Hall for the Hertford Civic Society visit on May 20th.

It was agreed that for the prestigious visit by EMACS to Stamford on 20th June, for which a full programme of events was planned, the costs should be borne by Stamford Civic Society. It was hoped that several of our committee members would also be present. 

It was agreed GMG would contact Orlando Rock to arrange the date for the AGM, preferably in early October.

Then the President of the Irish Georgian Society would be contacted as the possible speaker, his air fare to be paid by the Society. 

Rejuvenation of the East End of Stamford High Street:

RB asked for Civic Society support to be given, in the form of a letter from GMG, to the Urban Group proposal for 2 giant planters with trees, lights and curved benches, to be placed in this area. It was agreed, but with reservations about the related traffic issues.
	MS
PS

GMG

RB

DF

GMG

MG

All

GMG

GMG

	0109/9.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

MG asked for help with chasing those members who had not yet paid their subscriptions. He circulated a list at the meeting.
	MG

	0109/10.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 11th February at the Museum at 7.15pm.
	


